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14 November 2002

Dr Kathleen Dermody

Secretary

Senate Economics Committee

Suite SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Dermody

Inspector General of Taxation Bill 2002

In response to the Committee’s invitation for comments on the Inspector General of Taxation Bill, IBSA wishes to express its support for the Bill as drafted. 

The tax competitiveness of Australia depends very much on the efficiency of the regime, as well as on business tax rates.  Hence, the cost of tax compliance is an important issue for IBSA’s members and business more generally.  We have consistently argued that lowering tax compliance costs must be a key outcome of tax reform - the cost of collecting the Government’s revenue should be no more than absolutely necessary.  

IBSA has extensive contact with the Australian Taxation Office in regards to tax administration issues affecting our members, through a formal liaison process and other more ad hoc contacts.  Given our experience and the difficulties that we have evidenced, we believe that systemic deficiencies do arise and that the Inspector-General of Taxation could make a positive contribution towards improving the efficiency of the tax system, in a way that the Commonwealth Ombudsman has not been able to do.

The Bill seems to provide adequate measures for the Inspector-General to conduct its reviews effectively.  However, the purpose of the Ministerial control over the public release of the Inspector-General’s review reports is not clear and it could detract from the transparency and independence of the review process.  We would favour a process that would make public the Inspector-General’s review reports on a timely basis, subject to the limitations contemplated in Division 4 of the Bill.

We note the legislation before the Committee was prepared following a report to the Government by the Board of Taxation in July 2002 that canvassed views on whether the proposed Inspector General should be a separate office from the existing Commonwealth Ombudsman.

The weight of opinion on this issue in 34 submissions to the Board from business and professional groups, including IBSA, was that the Inspector General should be separate from the Ombudsman.

The Board’s report analysed three options:

1. Establish the Inspector General as a statutory office under its own Act.

2. As above, with transfer of the Ombudsman’s tax functions and powers to the Inspector General.

3. Establish the Inspector General within the Ombudsman’s office.

The Board reasoned that the first option was preferable.  It noted that the difference between the two authorities was that the Inspector General’s role was to examine systemic problems and advise the Government on solutions while the Ombudsman had a duty to examine specific complaints and was obliged to report to the Parliament.  There was concern expressed in submissions, and reflected in the Board’s report, that the effectiveness of the Ombudsman in protecting taxpayers’ rights should not be compromised.

However, the Board’s recommendation that the situation be reviewed in 5 years left the way open for the Ombudsman’s tax responsibilities to be transferred to the Inspector General in the future, as contemplated in the second option. 

The separation of functions was also the view taken by IBSA in our submission to the Board of 25 June in which we concluded that it seemed sensible, at least at the outset, for the Inspector General to focus on systemic tax issues and leave the Ombudsman to continue to focus on individual taxpayers’ concerns.  We stressed the need for good communication between the two authorities.

It remains our view that the proposed Inspector General would have a useful role in examining systemic issues in a very large and complex tax administration that carries significant compliance costs for business.  The Ombudsman is not performing this role at present and additional resources would need to be provided by the Government for the Ombudsman to develop a capability to do so.  We see merit in dedicating these resources to the Inspector General as a separate office that would have a very clear focus on the task of identifying systemic issues and advising the Government on solutions.  The practicality of merging the role of the Inspector General and the tax functions of the Ombudsman could be considered, in the light of experience, in the 5-year review proposed in the Board’s report.

In short, we believe the Taxation Board’s report presented a rational case for the establishment of the Inspector General and the legislation should proceed.

Yours sincerely,

Duncan Fairweather

Executive Director
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